
 

   

 

Fort McKay Water Treatment Plant update 

May 23, 2025 

The Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo is aware of a stronger-than-usual chlorine smell in the 

tap water in Fort McKay. Conditions are improving steadily, and we are working closely with the 

Province and Indigenous Services Canada to ensure the water being produced at the Fort McKay 

Water Treatment Plant and in the Municipal distribution system continues to meet the Canadian 

Drinking Water Guidelines for chlorine.  

Chlorine is used as part of the regular water treatment process and it’s anticipated that the chlorine 

smell will return to normal by Sunday or earlier. Further updates will be provided if this timeline is 

not met.  

Ongoing monitoring is in place to ensure high-quality drinking water continues to be available to all 

residents.  

If you have questions or concerns, please contact Pulse at 780-743-7000, toll-free at 1-800-973-

9663, or visit rmwb.ca/pulse. 

 

 

 

 


